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further recommends that adequate human and financial resources be made 
available to the Centre for Human Rights within the overall framework of 
strengthening the Centre's activities as envisaged bx this document. 

31. The World Conference on Human Rights urges States to ensure the full and 
free participation of indigenous people in all aspects of society, in 
particular in matters of concern to them. 

32. The World Conference on Human Rights recommends that the General Assembly 
proclaim an international decade of the world's indigenous people, to begin 
from January 1994, including action-orientated programmes, to be decided upon 
in partnership with indigenous people. An appropriate voluntary trust fund 
should be set up for this purpose. In the framework of such a decade, the 
establishment of a permanent forum for indigenous people in the United Nations 
system should be considered. 

Migrant workers 

33. The World Conference on Human Rights urges all States to guarantee the 
protection of the human rights of all migrant workers and their families. 

34. The World Conference on Human Rights considers that the creation of 
conditions to foster greater harmony and tolerance between migrant workers and 
the rest of the society of the State in which they reside is of particular 
importance. 

35. The World Conference on Human Rights invites States to consider the 
possibility of signing and ratifying, at the earliest possible time, the 
International Convention on the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of 
Their Families. 

3. The egual status and human rights of women 

36. The World Conference on Human Rights urges the full and equal enjoyment 
by women of all human rights and that this be a priority for Governments and 
for the United Nations. The World Conference on Human Rights also underlines 
the importance of the integration and full participation of women as both 
agents and beneficiaries in the development process, and reiterates the 
Objectives established on global action for women towards sustainable and 
equitable development set forth in the Rio Declaration on Environment and 
Development and chapter 24 of Agendà 21, adopted by the United Nations 
Conference on Environment and Development (Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, ' 
3-14 June 1992). 

37. The equal status of women and the human rights of women should be 
integrated into the mainstream of United Nations system-wide activity. These 
issues should be regularly and systematically addressed throughout relevant 
United Nations bodies and mechanisms. /n particular, steps should be taken to 
increase cooperation and promote further integration of objectives and goals 
between the Commission on the Status of Women, the Commission on Human Rights, 
the Committee for the Elimination of Discrimination against Women, the 
United Nations Development Fund for Women, the United Nations Development 
Programme and other United Nations agencies. In this context, cooperation and 


